Mr. E. B. Germany, Chairman, State Democratic Executive Committee, Dallas, Texas.

Dear Mr. Germany:

Mr. Carter received the enclosed letter from Dr. Amon J. Clark, who was name for Mr. Carter about forty years ago. Dr. Clark's father was one of Mr. Carter's old time friends and Mr. Carter is writing Dr. Clark today.

He feels certain that Dr. Clark will line up for Mr. Garner even though he graduated in the same class with Mr. Dewey. Mr. Carter suggests that you place Dr. Clark on your mailing list.

Yours very truly,

Secy. to Mr. Carter.